
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

ADDENDUM NOTICE – November 21, 2024 

Request for Qualifications (RFQ) – Hugo Municipal Pool Design and Engineering 

Services – Submission Deadline 5:00PM MST 2/3/2025 

The Town of Hugo is issuing this addendum to address inquiries related to the RFP for the 

Swimming Pool Design and Engineering project. 

Question 1: If a proposer is unable to design the project to meet net-zero energy 

specifications, how should this be addressed? 

• Response: If you are unable to design the project to the net-zero energy specifications 

outlined in the RFP, please clearly indicate this in your proposal. The Town of Hugo 

will seek to collaborate with an energy company outside of the regular project scope to 

incorporate renewable energy solutions while proceeding with the design of 

conventional energy components. 

Question 2: What is the maximum project cost for design and engineering services? 

• Response: The total not-to-exceed project budget is $450,000, which includes: 

o $250,000 allocated for swimming pool design and engineering services. 

o $200,000 allocated for the design and engineering of the pool house. 

Proposals should be developed with these budgetary allocations in mind and remain within the 

total project cost constraint. 

This addendum is considered a binding part of the RFP. Respondents must acknowledge 

receipt of this addendum in their proposal submission. 

For questions or clarifications, please contact Sara Lancaster, Town Clerk/Administrator, at 

hugotownclerk@esrta.com or 719-743-2485. 
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